
Dear I-STEPUP, 

I want to use this opportunity to extent my sincere apology for the delay in sending my update as 

time stipulated. The reason is that I am currently using manual phone which is making it for very 

difficult to access most of the messages you are sending me. I just discovered that you have asked 

us to update you about our current academic activities when I used one of my friend’s phone to 

log in my mail. Please I am sorry for that. The below sentences contain my new updates. 

 

To start with, my year two to year three has been a colorful and educative one as I have gotten 

plethora of nursing experience which is was able to get during my year one. In my year two I was 

introduced to new modules like Pediatrics, Mental health, etc. This new module has given me new 

experience about children and also how to handle mentally ill people in providing care for them. I 

also participated in class presentation which help to build confidence in me.  

However, I was also sent for clinical posting which lasted for a period of about four months. In the 

clinical posting I was exposed in various clinical procedures like iv cannulation, catheterization 

NG tube insertion and many more. I understand that being posted in the ward for practical work 

makes you to know the work more as compare to being in class. I also understand that nursing is 

more practical work. I was even thought how to carry out minor surgical procedure and stitching 

techniques for minor incision. 

Moreover, I am currently in class taking classes preparing for school final exam and state board 

exam. But before that they will have to post us for public health in villages. I am also going to 

expose myself in new procedure and also meet with different people. In that public health clinical 

posting I will be learning about under five services and also delivery of a pregnant woman and 

how to take care of that woman after she has delivered.  

In conclusion I believe the above have given you a clue about my just concluded and current 

academic activities. Once again I am sorry for the late response. 

Thanks  

Momoh jawara 

 

 

 

 

 

 


